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Mr. Graber
A MESSAGE FROM

CLARK MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

Happy October! It’s hard to believe that September is over and we are going into the tenth  month of 
the year (was September a long month for you?) but now that we are into the cooler fall weather, I am 
excited. Anyway, I hope that everyone is doing well as we continue to move throughout the year. With 
that said, CMS has been a busy place and many important things are coming this month, so please 
take time to read the newsletter, check out the school website, and feel free to contact us if you have 
any questions.

On October 19, our PTO in conjunction with the US Attorney’s Office is sponsoring a very
informative presentation on “Social Media Concerns: Common Issues, Solutions, and Resources for 
Parents and Teachers.” The meeting will take place in the LGI. Please enter door J. Refreshments 
will be served starting at 6:00pm. Please try and attend this important event. Topics discussed will 
include: Common Apps and tactics used to gain access to children through social media and other 
electronic means, signs to look for in children that could indicate a potential problematic outside 
influence, preventative options that parents may wish to consider to minimize risks, potential future 
issues with emerging technology and potentially helpful resources. PLEASE PLAN ON ATTENDING 
THIS EVENT—ALL PARENTS NEED TO HEAR THIS INFORMATION.

Does your child need some additional help with school work? If so, don’t forget that tutoring is
available every Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 8:00-8:30. Students need to bring their
questions to the tutoring session and the teachers will assist them. This service is free to all
students.

Our 8th grade students will be taking the PSAT on October 11 beginning first hour in the morning. If a 
student is absent, they will not be able to make up the test. The PSAT is an indicator for students in 
regard to how ready are you for college? Naturally, this test is the Pre-SAT so students have an 
opportunity of taking other tests in the Suite of Assessments as they proceed through high school.

As we come close to the end of the first nine-week period, please make sure you are checking your 
child’s grades. If you are seeing a concern with your child’s academic performance and have 
questions, please contact the teacher and/or your child’s school counselor. We, as a staff, are here to 
provide a quality education for your child. Yes, they will be challenged this year as we move through 
the curriculum. There are a lot of excellent things that take place at school daily, so please ask your 
child what they are doing in their classes.

Safety….if you are picking your child up during the day, please send in a note to the office first thing 
in the morning. Once you arrive at school, please enter door J and ring the bell on the column and 
sign your child out on the sheet provided. Your child will be waiting for you in the main office area. 
Also, parents are not allowed to enter the building and walk to your child’s classes prior to the start of 
the day. All visitors in the building must have a “Visitors pass” which indicates that you have been 
checked and have been approved to be in the facility. Without this pass, you will be directed back to 
the office. Thanks for helping keep ALL students safe at CMS.

Have a great month and stay safe.
Mr. Graber



 

Hello everyone,

Fall is here and that means our first season of sports is in full swing. Our 
Cross Country, Volleyball, Football, and Gymnastics teams have been 
sweeping the competition and we are so proud of our Coyotes!

Is your student in need of additional instruction? Tutoring is available on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8:00AM-8:30AM. This is a great opportunity 
for your child to stay on top of school work and communicate with their 
teachers. No appointments are necessary. Simply drop your student off at 
school at 8:00AM and they can meet with their teachers. 

In just a few weeks, Mr. Gustas, Mr. Brandner, and I will travel to 
Washington D.C. with a group of 8th graders for a weekend. Students will 
get to see the sights and learn about the capital while on guided tours 
through some of the most exciting landmarks and monuments. Stay tuned 
to our next newsletter for pictures and a recap of this amazing trip!

Kim Beach

Mrs. Beach, Assistant Principal

On Wednesday, October 11, 8th grade students will have the 
opportunity to take the PSAT 8/9, an important test that provides many 
benefits that can help him or her along the path to college. 

The PSAT 8/9 is a test that will help your child and your child’s 
teacher(s) figure out what they need to work on most so that they are 
ready for college upon graduating from high school. Essentially, the PSAT 
8/9 tests the same skills and knowledge as the SAT, PSAT/NMSQT, and 
PSAT 10 in a way that makes sense for the 8th grade student.

In addition, one of the other benefits of taking this test is that the PSAT 
8/9 establishes a baseline measurement of your child’s college and 
career readiness as they get ready to enter high school. The PSAT 8/9 
also serves as a preview for the SAT and additional standardized tests.

Students will test in their advisory classes on Wednesday, and the test 
will last approximately two and a half hours. The PSAT 8/9 features two 
sections: a reading/writing section and one math section. 

Please encourage your child to do the best they can on this 
assessment. Again, the test provides important results for students as 
they begin to plan their high school classes and schedules.

Mr. Stablein, Assistant Principal



Mr. Biscan
  jbiscan@lcscmail.com

Last names (Poi-Z)

Mrs. Churilla
echurill@lcscmail.com

Last names (A-Har)

Ms. Vail
svail@lcscmail.com
Last names (Has-Pin)

5th grade Bullying Presentation
During the last week in September, the counselors gave a bullying presentation to all 5th grade 
students. The students came down to the LGI where the counselors walked the students through 
things like understanding the difference between being mean, rude or bullying behaviors. Also 
discussed were topics such as being a bystander or an upstander, and how to help yourself in that 
type of situation. The students offered great feedback and participated well.

6th/7th/8th grade Bullying Information
Students in grades 6, 7, and 8 were given information about bullying through one of their advisory 
lessons during the first week of October. It is always great for students to review the concepts of 
bullying behaviors and how they can help stop those actions from happening.

College Go Week!
College Go Week was recognized during the week of October 2nd. Each grade level participated in 
different activities in their Monday and Thursday advisory classes. Activities included taking a 
career interest survey, learning about apprenticeship programs, researching information about 
careers and looking up information on a college of choice and creating a college pennant. Students 
also were able to dress up to a different theme each day Monday through Thursday of that week, 
such as dressing for a job interview or their future occupation.

PSAT testing
On Wednesday, October 11, 2023, our 8th grade students will be taking the PSAT. The PSAT is a 
standardized test, measuring reading, writing and math skills. Here are some “fast facts” from the 
College Board:

The PSAT 8/9 tests your child’s reading, writing, and math skills.
The questions on the PSAT 8/9 are grade-appropriate for eighth and ninth graders.
PSAT 8/9 scores aren’t sent to colleges.
After students receive their scores, they can create an account and link into the College Board 
website to get free help to strengthen those academic areas, as well as use it for researching future 
careers. 

Red Ribbon Week 
Activities for Red Ribbon Week will take place the week of October 23rd. There will be pre-set 
activities in the Monday & Thursday advisory classes. In addition, students will be encouraged to 
participate each day in a dress up day–each day having a different theme. The advisory class, for 
each grade level, with the most total participation will earn a prize. 

mailto:jbiscan@lcscmail.com
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Ultimate Air Dogs was started in 2005 by former Detroit Tigers pitcher Milt Wilcox and 
his son Brian.  There are events all over the country throughout the year 

(http://www.ultimateairdogs.com/schedule.html) which all lead up to the national event 
called the "Ultimate Air Games" held in Lebanon, TN, just outside of Nashville.  Over 

300 dogs competed at this year's event which was held Sept 28-Oct 1.  

This is Mabel's 2nd year qualifying for Nationals with Diesel in "Distance Jumping" for 
Junior Handlers (handlers being16y and under).  Diesel is a Parson Russell Terrier 

weighing 17 pounds and under 16 inches in height.  Distance jumping has the dog run 
down a dock and fly into a pool with the distance judged from the end of the dock to 

the base of the dog's tail.  There is a qualifying round and then the finals.  As you can 
imagine, larger dogs usually have an advantage over smaller dogs to go farther, but 

Diesel definitely holds his own with a personal best of 20 feet.  Mabel competed 
against a lot of tough competitors, including a German Short-Haired Pointer named 
Chicken with a personal best of 28 feet.  Mabel and Diesel took 4th place overall! 

Clark is proud to call Mabel a COYOTE! 

MABEL SALMEN   
7TH GRADE

http://www.ultimateairdogs.com/schedule.html


Please join us for the next SEPAC meeting on January 24, 
2024 @ 9:00AM. Meeting will be held in the Kay Trapp 
room at LCHS. 







Olivia Pervan

Ashley Powell

Harper Ruffner 

Zarall Manhani

Mckenzie Schmidt

Ben Nguyen

Brynley Alexander

Scarlett Myers

Mia Pervan

Jayce Sheppard

Benjamin Schneider

Paige Oszust

Rayah Whiteman

Eva Brumm

Willow Bruggeman

Megan Russell

Grace Sullivan

Josephine Pietrzak

Zach Brumm

Joshua Nowinski 

Javonnie Stith

Sofia Munoz

Lauren Tillery

Xavier Abell

Mikey Laschober

Tyler Embrey

Ben Jongsma

Cole Evans

Camila Alvear

Emma Platopoulos

Arwen Cahill

Claire Shires

Emma Platopoulos

Macey Novocel 

Jonah Yannuzzi

Gabrielle Eggert

Michael Gerritsen

Kloe Krippel

Stella Mousetis

Kayla Difilippo

Kenley Lalich

Congratulations to the following students for being 
selected as a September student of the month! 
Students are selected based on being prepared, 

respectful, showing discipline, integrity, and 
engagement. 



OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS

Callie Case

Jennifer Gleason

Bob Gustas

Richelle Zarowny

Shelley Kwolek

Christina Gonzalez



Gavin Mesko

Evangelina Dominguez

Zahria Dunner

Carson Polovina

Mason Polovina

DominicTaffora

Jovan Uzelac

Tyler Baldauf

Dylan Fridrich

Avery Konicki

Ahnali Marin

Chloe Vera

Hunter Vera

Landon Gilmartin

Aubree Lee

Julian Michalski

Eliott Paul

Lucinda Wermeling

Kara Bley

Emberlynn Elders

Tyler Embrey

Morgan Manns

Isabel Rockey

Nathan Swing

Elliot Failor

Emilija Manojlovic

Melania  Temores

Julene Haigh

Leigha Horton

Adam Musleh

Carly Churilla

Abigail Jonas

Leah Castle

Mya Edmonds

Grace Gutierrez

Nathan Swanson

Rylan Kleminski

Jonah Yannuzzi

Jordan Barkowski

Manreet Kaur

Karsyn Krippel

Kloe Krippel

Hunter Mazzucca

Zoey Alilovich

Lacey Bailey

Jayson Gasior

Ethan Schuller

Manmeet Kaleka

Ravneet Kaleka

Emmett Vartabedian

Audrey Byrne

Milovan  Blecic

Efrain  Chavez

Genevieve Gonzalez

Alessandra Melicharek

Mia Pacheco

Kristopher Skurka

Hayden Pinto

George  Armatore

Brooklyn Barrett

Taylor Lepore

Emily Vigil

Claire Vinson

Jackson  Bogacki

Sofija  Djurich

Brooke Lambert

Lauren Lambert

Armaita Manhani

Grady O'Shea

Madeline Underwood

Samira Galindo

Jonathon Travis

Clark Middle School would like to wish the following  students a very 
Happy October Birthday! 



Luke Adraneda
Jace Ahrens
Brynley Alexander
Zoey Alilovich
Hector Alvarez
Simona Azmy
Megan Bailey
Addison Baker
Samantha Bandyk
Jesus Barajas
Jake Barick
Isaiah Barnes
Arya Barrios
Olivia Barsich
Damien Beavers
Ivy Belicek
Izzabella Belicek
Christopher Belko
Thomas Bender
Sophia Bennett
Eric Berg
Madison Berger
Natalia Bernal
Isabella Bluett
Jackson Bogacki
Allison Brakebill
Ella Brandon
Brenton Brauer-Mercurio
Anthony Bravo
Avery Bruesch
Anna Brumm
Eva Brumm
Michael Bryant
Ella Burk
Audrey Byrne
Arwen Cahill
Noah Call
Nasira Callaway
Brady Carbon
Emerson Carl
Aaron Carlson
Nathaniel Carney
Adalynn Carroll
Leah Castle
Adrian Catolin
Efrain Chavez JR
Ethan Chiz
Robert Ciurkot
Scarlett Cmejrek
Madelyn Cochran
Elisabeth Colburn
Elliot Comparon
Delaney Condit
Jazaris Conway
Cameron Cook
Aowynn Cooper
Ethan Cordova
Natalia Cordova
Josef Czajka
Noah Darnell
Mason Deem
Dominic DeNormandie
Andrew Dermody
Novalee Devine
Charles Dicks
Kayla DiFilippo
Melanija Djurich
Trysten Doffin
Evangelina Dominguez
Morgan Dominik
Brilynn Donelson
Sophia Dukes
Maximus Eagan
Aiden Edders
Jaely Ellis
Andrea Escorza
Liam Espinoza
Cole Evans
Elliot Failor

Audrey Fealey
Cecilia Flores
Liam Fontanetta
Amir Fonville
Summer Foster
Austin French
Dylan Fridrich
Ethan Fridrich
Emma Friesema
Aiden Garletts
Ava Garletts
Devin Garletts
Jayson Gasior
Blare Gatlin
Bryce Gatlin
Oliver Gehrt
Jake Gerritsen
Michael Gerritsen
Anya Giedemann
Jacob Giegerich
Landon Gilmartin
Addison Godoy
Eva Gonzalez
Ke'mari Goss
Eden Gramke
Carter Guillory
Gavin Guillory
Caleb Gurley
Dominic Guy
Sadie Haartman
Emilee Habas
Jasen Habzansky
Maxwell Hall
Gavin Hallett
Joseph Hallett
Myles Hanson
Jonah Hardesty
Ammaris Harper
Avery Hawkins
Jacob Hayes
Nevaeh Headley
Noah Helton
Wyatt Hester
Isabella Heusinkveld
Bryson Hines
Emma Hogan
Allison Holmquist
Caleb Hoogeveen
Peyton Hoogeveen
Griffin Hooker
Quinn Hooker
Leigha Horton
Lucia Huertas
Niko Huertas
Philip Hupke
Julian Jablonski
Londyn Jackson
Elena Jevdosic
Hozen Jiang
Alyssa Johnson
Londyn Johnson
Kieth Johnson Treasure
Maxwell Jonas
Derek Jones
Benjamin Jongsma
Alayna Kaminski
Rayana Kanaan
Raymond Kappel IV
Grace Karlen
Manreet Kaur
Frank Keelan
Leo Keelan
Jaxson Kerman
Philip Kersten
Camille King
Rylan Kleminski
Brody Knight
Lia Kostopoulos
Aiden Kowal

Olivia Kozak
Noah Krauklis
Adam Krol
Lucy Kruit
Emilia Krupa
Henry Kuipers
Matthew Kulig
Kenley Lalich
Lauren Lambert
Sophie Lapointe
Michael Laschober
Camryn Lavery
Juliette Lawrence
Natalie Lawrence
Aubree Lee
Jaxon Lehman
Isabelle Lenart
Vivien Lenart
Frederick Leonard
Maliyah Lewis
Jordan Limoncu
Isabella Lira
Christopher Lopez
Bradley Luchene
Kendall Luchene
Giana Lucido-Brocato
Aleksa Lukich
Carter Lyon
Evee Macak
Mason Majewski
Armaita Manhani
Emilija Manojlovic
David Marin
Ava Marinkovich
Nathan Marinucci
De'Andre Marteen JR
Arianna Martinez
Leo Martinez
Londyn Martinez
Roxann Martinez
Tristan Mata
Brayden Matlon
James Matlon
Emily Matthews
Sabrina Matucha
Michael Mayer
Anthony McCloskey
Macy McDonald
Neven Melendez
Kenya Melton
Adrian Mercado
Cole Messmer
Declan Messmer
Jack Messmer
Raymond Mettert
Krystian Mietus
Chloe Miller
Maxim Mills
Ethan Moore
Riley Moore
Ava Morgan
David Muniz
Damian Munoz
Ava Naddy
Jackson Narakas
Nicholas Narakas II
Cooper Narjes
Alexa Neal
Aubrey Neal
William Nellemann
Lena Neth
Blake Newtoff
Hieu Nguyen
Connor Novosel
Macey Novosel
Joshua Nowinski
Corinne O'Connell
Finnegan O'Shea
Tyler Oakes

Jackson Orlick
Grace Orrico-Feltz
Silas Oswald
Annabella Outlaw-Lowe
Jaxon Pagorek
Charlotte Parise
Jack Parise
Rachel Pasko
Eliott Paul
Alison Pearson
Jaydan Perez
Samantha Perez
Julia Pezzuto
Nicola Pezzuto
Amy Pieta
Owen Pieters
Zoey Pigors
Anthony Plascencia
Emma Platopoulos
Gianna Pogorzelski
Lauren Pompy
Ashley Powell
Tithi Prajapati
Phoebe Pramuk
Raven Preusser
Abigail Puskarich
Kaden Puskarich
Izabella Puvtoski
Mckinley Radtke
Allison Ramirez
Hailey Ramirez
Alynzia Raney
Elina Ranich
Alexia Rauch
Layna Redus
Viviana Repasi
Anthony Rico
Salvador Rinella
Aubree Robertson
Hunter Robertson
Lila Rockey
Leonardo Rodriguez
Luke Rodriguez
Roberto Rodriguez
Santino Rodriguez
Janelle Rokita
Gabriel Ruano
Harper Ruffner
Miranda Russell
Jack Rybicki
Tyler Rybicki
Mo'ien Sahawneh
Sidra Salah
Gabriella Salamanca
Adrian Sanchez
Sophia Sanchez
Brooke Sarcinella
Joshua Sautter
Kaylie Schaffenberger
Harper Schilling
Nolan Schilling
Aubree Schmidt
Hayden Schmidt
Mckenzie Schmidt
Benjamin Schneider
Finn Schoon
Lily Schriner
Caleb Scott
Drew Sensor
Reed Sepulveda
Jaxson Sessa
Yousef Shatat
Anna Shawver
Gabriella Sigrist
Connor Silvas
Isabel Silvas
Matthew Silvas
Payton Silvas

Avery Simaga
Michael Sirbas
Parker Sisk
Aiden Siwinski
Connor Skiff
Brody Smith
Conner Smith
Katelyn Smith
Matthew Smith JR
Samantha Smith
Mia Snoreck
Isabella Socia
Jacob Socia
Emily Solorio
Jack Spila
Joseph Spila
Richard Spisak
Brady Stoming
Luca Storino
Alyssa Stosich
Rayfield Stringer IV
Jayden Sufie
Grace Sullivan
Lily Svetlin
Derek Swing
Nathan Swing
Jack Szafasz
Daniel Szpak
Dominic Taffora
Sophia Talkowski
Robert Taylor JR
Benjamin Tobias
Brooklyn Tobin
Jaylyn Tobin
Oscar Torres
Elizabeth Toso
Cody Travis
Hugh Tripp
Jayda Truitt
Sophia Truong
Emmaline Turlay
Zavier Turner
Madeline Underwood
Addison Usher
Jovan Uzelac
Cayden Van Vossen
Makenzie Van Vossen
Maeve Vartabedian
Sophia Velazquez
Kevin Villalvazo
Audriana Villegas
Anthony Walker
Trevor Walsh
Nolan Warner
Kenan Washington
Alexander Webb
Aidan Wells
Chloe Wermeling
Lucinda Wermeling
Maggie White
Rayah Whiteman
Alani Whitley
Toby Wiers
Anthony Williams
Jeremi Williams
Lucas Wisniewski
Jeffrey Wisz
Collin Wood
Smaragda Xidias
Noah Yamat
Jonah Yannuzzi
Zachary Yates
Allison Yott
Vanja Zakula
Alexander Zarlengo
George Ziadat
Daniela Zych

Clark Middle School would like to recognize the following 
students on having PERFECT ATTENDANCE in the month of 

September! 





PARENT  INFO

Does your child need to leave school 
early? In an effort to keep Clark safe for 
our students and staff, please send 
them to school with a note stating the 
time of departure. 
Please note, students without a note will 
not be released to anyone outside of the 
emergency contact list without prior 
approval from the parent. 

Mrs. Gonzalez Mrs. Danielson

State mandated vision screens will be conducted on November 2nd for 5th and 8th 
graders.  If your child does not pass the vision screen, communication will be sent 
home.  If you choose to opt your child out of the screens please notify the nurse’s office.  
Any new student to the district will also be screened throughout the year. 

Please remember that students should be fever free for 24 hours before they return to 
school.

If you have not already done so, please turn in any updated vaccination records to the 
nurse’s office. 

PICTURE RETAKE DAY
October 20, 2023

Order Code is:  79252QT
Website:  https://inter-state.com/

2024 YEARBOOK ON SALE NOW!
Don't miss the opportunity to give your 
child a keepsake they will cherish 
forever.
Yearbook Sales Dates:
9/11   - 10/31 FALL SALE  $30
11/01 - 12/31 SEMESTER 1 SALE  $35
01/01 - 04/01 SEMESTER 2 SALE  $40
Yearbooks must be ordered online. 
Please visit:
https://www.yearbookordercenter.com/i
ndex.cfm/job/12888
No orders will be accepted in school. 
Please contact Karen Sulek at 
ksulek@lcscmail.com if you have any 
questions.
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